
NORTH DAKOTA 
DEPARTMENT of HEALTH 

June 24, 2013 

Mr. John Walstad 
Code Revisor 
North Dakota Legislative Council 
600 East Boulevard Avenue 
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360 

Dear Mr. Walstad: 

JUN 2 5 2013 

OFFICE OF STATE HEALTH OFFICER 
600 East Boulevard Avenue, Dept. 301 

Bismarck, N.D. 58505-0200 
www.ndhealth.gov 

The Notice of Intent to Adopt and Amend Administrative Rules and a copy of the 
proposed amendments is enclosed as required by N.D.C.C. subsection 28-32-10(1). 

Sincerely, 

Terry . le, MD, MPHTM, FAAP, CPH 
Stat Health Officer 

TLD:Irr 
En c. 
cc: Darleen Bartz 

Kenan Bullinger 

Phone: 701.328.2372 Fax: 701.328.4727 



NOTICE OF INTENT TO AMEND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Department of Health will hold a publ ic 

hearing to address proposed amendments to N.D. Administrative Code sections 33-31 -

03-07, 33-33-01-07, 33-33-02-07, 33-33-03-02 , 33-33-06-18, 33-33-07-01, 33-33-08-

01 , 33-39-02-01, 33-41-01 -10, and 33-42-01-10. The hearing will be held at 1:00 p.m. 

on Wednesday, July 31 , 2013, in Room 212 , Judicial Wing, 600 East Boulevard 

Avenue, Bismarck, NO. The purpose of the proposed amendments is to change 

license fees for salvaged food operators , mobile home parks, trailer parks and 

campgrounds, vend ing machines, bed and breakfast facilities , beverages, food 

establishments, lodging establishments, body art establishments, and tann ing facilities . 

The amendments will impact the regulated community in excess of $50,000. No taking 

of real property is involved in these rulemaking actions. 

The proposed amendments may be reviewed at the Division of Food & Lodging , 

600 East Boulevard Avenue, Bismarck, NO 58505-0200. A copy of the proposed 

amendments may be requested by writing the above address or calling 701 -328-1291. 

Written or oral comments on the proposed amendments sent to the above address or 

phone number and received by August 15, 2013 will be fully considered . 

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need specific facilities or 

assistance relating to a disability, please contact the Health Department at the above 

phone number or address at least three days prior to the public hearing . 

DATED this 24th day of June 2013. 

~ 
Terry L. D'ijelle, MD, State Health Officer 
North Dal<'ota Department of Health 


